
 

 

For Immediate Release 
 
         Contact:  Peter Donovan 
            (360) 630-6246 
           peterd@mountvernonwa.gov 
 

October 8, 2020 

MOUNT VERNON—Councilmember Erin Moberg announced Wednesday evening 

that she is resigning from her position on city council.  

The announcement was made at the end of a city council study session in which 

former councilmember Moberg indicated that recent news about her health has 

helped her to prioritize her family, her loved ones, and her health, at this time. 

Mayor Boudreau, and all of Erin’s fellow councilmembers took time to comment 

on how fortunate they felt to have worked with such a caring and competent city 

councilmember. 

Erin was first appointed to her position by her fellow councilmembers in January 

2019, to fill a vacancy. She then campaigned, and was officially elected by Mount 

Vernon residents in November 2019. 

In the weeks ahead, City Council will announce plans to fill the vacant seat, which 

represents the residents of Ward 1. 

“Erin has served this city with honor and a transparent commitment to make 

things better in Mount Vernon,” Mayor Boudreau said. “We are truly grateful for 

her time and commitment to this council.” 

#END# 
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